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Middlesex Governing Body Meeting Minutes 

October 11, 2021 
 

 

 Mayor Lewis called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m. and gave the 
invocation. Members present were Commissioners Danny Alford, Cherrye 

Davis, Ann Lewis, and J.W. McClenny.   Harold Meacombs was not present. 
Police Chief Mike Collins & Utilities Supervisor James Liles was present, there 
were two guest at this meeting.         

   
 The September meeting minutes were approved unanimously as 

presented in a motion by Commissioner Lewis and seconded by Commissioner 
Davis.    
                        

The amended meeting agenda was unanimously approved as presented 
in a motion by Commissioner Lewis and seconded by Commissioner McClenny.  
The vote was carried unanimously.   

 
          Gloria Vinson, The Town Clerk, reviewed the September financials, 

which were unanimously approved as presented in a motion by Commissioner 
Alford and seconded by Commissioner Lewis.    
 

           Police chief Mike Collins, wanted to let us know that he had spoken to  
Mr. Jamel Winstead that was on our calendar at town hall to reserve the 231 

park and he will call us to inform us that he will probably change his 
reservation for the 231 park to the Bailey Middlesex park because it is bigger 
and has more room. 

 
           Commissioner Alford asked Public Works Superintendent James Liles 
how is the grease problem going and James answered  it is OK.        

 
            Mayor Lewis reported 3 miscellaneous permits and there are no new 

house permits inside and outside town limits being issued for the month of 
September.  County is moving forward on the shell building.  A lot of interest 
and a lot of good response.  James Liles interviewed a couple of people for the 

public works department and is still in the process of interviewing.  Mayor 
Lewis stated that this is an ongoing process.               
         

           In new business, Mayor Lewis presented a resolution to support Nash 
County NCDEQ Merger/Regionalization Feasibility Grant Application for board 

approval.  Commissioner Alford made a motion to accept the resolution and 
Commissioner Davis seconded and the vote was carried.  
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          Police Chief Mike Collins, presented his letter of resignation to the board  

effective February 1, 2022. Commissioner Lewis accepted the chief’s letter of 
resignation and Commissioner McClenny seconded it and the vote was carried. 
Mayor Lewis let the board know that he would put together a job description 

and post the job for that position.   
 
There were one public comment at this time.    

 
With no further business, Commissioner Lewis moved to adjourn.  

Commissioner McClenny seconded and the vote was unanimous. 
 
 

 
    Gloria Vinson, Town Clerk/Finance Officer 
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